
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  Mayor, and City Council Members 

FROM: Elizabeth Gibbs, Community Services Director 

DATE February 13, 2020 

SUBJECT:  First Amendment to Design/Build Contract with Baker Electric, Inc., a 

California Corporation 
  

Background and Analysis:  

On September 17, 2019, City Council approved a design/build contract with Baker 

Electric, Inc., for the purpose of designing and installing a turn-key electric vehicle 

charging station located at the Beaumont Civic Center parking lot (Attachment A).  

Section 1.4:  Period of Performance included a guaranteed completion date of February 

19, 2020, to ensure that the contractor completed the project in a timely manner and 

within the grant’s required project timeline.   
 

As part of the project, Southern California Edison (SCE) is performing the utility design 

of the station and has not yet completed that portion of the project, requiring a contract 

amendment with Baker Electric, Inc., extending the period of performance (Attachment 

B). 
 

Staff has communicated the delay and the reasons associated with the contract 

extension to the granting authority, Southern California Incentive Project (SCIP), and 

has been assured by their staff that an approved grant extension is forthcoming, to 

supplement the contract extension with Baker Electric, Inc. 

Fiscal Impact: 

None 

 

Recommended Action: 

Approve the First Amendment to Design/Build Contract with Baker Electric, Inc., 

a California Corporation, and authorize the Mayor to execute the amendment on 

behalf of the City. 



Attachments: 

A. Design/Build Contract 

B. First Amendment to Agreement for Design/Build 

 


